
 
 

 

 

June 2017 CWLSFA Monthly Meeting 

Location:  Paradise by the Slice, Wernersville, PA 

  

I.  Call to Order: Meeting called to order by Jim Krick at 7:01 p.m. 

  

II. Attendees. Jim Krick, Chris Morgan, Lisa Kopcik, Barry Gernert, Amber Kupper, Ryan Hopple, 

Andy Keppley, Tom Matthews, Ed Yudiski, Tom Hackman, Marvin Armistead. 

    

III. Motion to Approve May Minutes: 
         1st: Tom Matthews 

         2
nd

: Barry Gernert 

IV. Committee Reports 
1. Equipment: Chris Morgan reporting.  Presented opportunity to order new practice pants for 

$1.99/each.  Tom Matthews will inventory uniforms and let them know what is needed.  275 

gallon water tank will cost $80. Chris will get check from Carolyn to purchase water tank. 

2. Coaches Committee: Tom Hackman reporting.  May meeting went well.  Playbooks were 

handed out to coaches.  He would like to hold another meeting on June 17 at Paradise by the 

Slice.  He will email coaches.  Coaches also discussed possibility of incorporating formation 

plays. 

3. Fundraising: Jim Krick reporting.  Calendars have been distributed as players have been 

registered.  Extra calendars are available.  

4. Grounds/Maintenance:  Matt Schrum was not present.  Tom Hackman noticed that goal posts at 

CWW field look like they are leaning and may need to be reinforced.  

5. Clothing: Jim Krick reporting.  Nothing to report.  

6. Concession: Amber Kupper reporting.  Lacrosse is done using the concession stand.  They 

donated some soda, candy and Doritos to the club.  Jim Krick and Barry Gernert noted that a shelf 

needs to be hung and molding around door needs to be repaired.  Still need a large sized 

microwave for the concession stand.  If one is not donated, club will purchase one closer to the 

start of the season. 

V. BICYFL:   Tom Troup not present.  Jim Krick reporting.  Not much was discussed at May 

meeting.  They have not decided whether crossover games will be scheduled with BAYFL.

 Next meeting is Thursday, June 29, 2017  at Wyomissing High School Cafeteria. 

 

VI. CWCA: Jim Krick reporting.  Nothing to report.  

 

VII. Treasurer's Report:  Carolyn BryNildsen not present. Lisa Kopcik presented  information 

submitted by Carolyn.  A Paypal line item of $7,462.40 was listed on the financial report, but not 

included in account balances.  Account balances in May 2016 were Fulton checking $14,031.02 

and Paypal $4,343.18.  This year we are doing very well as a club compared to last year.  This is 

due to the push for early registration which has gotten more lottery calendar money in the bank 

earlier than last year. 

 May income:     Income: $3,648.50 Expenses:  ($250.31)  Net income:  $3,398.19 

 Account balances as of 5/31/17 at Fulton Checking:  $22,455.23 

 Fulton 12 Month CD as of 5/31/17:  $5093.43 

 Motion to Approve Financial Report:  1st: Ryan Hopple     

       2nd: Tom HackmVIII Unfinished Business 



 
 

 

 

VIII  Unfinished Business: 

~Registration Update:  Jim Krick reporting.  Present registration numbers: 6 Midget players, 27 Mite 

players, 26 Mighty Mite players and 14 Flag players. Jim will discuss with BICYFL the need to 

potentially field only a JV team for the Midget level.  Registration remains open. 

 

~ Night game vs. Berks Catholic Update:  Jim Krick reporting.  Berks Catholic is unable to play a night 

game at West due to their limited field time. They asked us if we would be willing to play a night game at 

their field. Board and Head Coaches agreed it would be a good idea. 

 

~Conrad Weiser Football Camp:  Jim Krick reporting.  Alan Moyer is holding a Football Camp July 

10-12.  Registration fee is $50 per child.  We will attach a copy of brochure to our monthly email sent out 

to Little Scout families. 

 

~Programs:  Chris Morgan reporting.  We will need to get team pictures and roster information to her.  

Chris will contact Little Scouts cheerleading to get pictures and rosters from them to be included in the 

program.   

 

VIIII New Business:  

~Head Coaches:  Jim Krick reporting.  The 2017 Head Coaches are: Tom Troup – Midgets, Tom 

Hackman – Mites, Tom Matthews – Might Mites. 

 

~Mini Camp:  Jim Krick reporting.  To be held August 8-10 5:45 -7:30 p.m. at our practice fields.  Lisa 

to submit use of facilities form.  No pads. Helmets will be worn to help with heat acclimation.   

 

~Tackling Wheel:  Jim Krick reporting.  This equipment is used by some NFL teams to help promote 

good tackling technique.  Alan Moyer has a 42” wheel that he recently purchased and is not big enough 

for his players.  He has offered the tackling wheel to the club for $325.00.  It was agreed that this is a fair 

price and will we purchase this equipment from him and investigate purchasing a smaller one.   

 

~Homecoming Game:    Amber Kupper and Barry Gernert stated the homecoming game has always 

been a very profitable night for the concession stand. Jim Krick will contact Cocalico to see if they are 

available to play a night game. We will move forward with the planning once a date is decided. 

 

~Picture Night:  Lisa Kopcik reporting.  Wendy Bright notified Lisa that the front lawn is approved for 

picture night on August 28, but if it rains the gym will not be available.  We will request to use the main 

lobby of the Middle School if the weather does not cooperate.  Chris Morgan asked if we would be 

permitted to use the football field to take our pictures.  Little Scouts Cheerleading has used the football 

field in the past for their pictures.  Lisa will discuss this with Wendy Bright to see if this is possible for 

August 28
th
. 

 

**Next meeting: Monday June 26, 2017 @ 7pm @ Paradise by the Slice, Wernersville, PA 

Motion to Adjourn at 8:13 p.m. 

1
st
:  Tom Matthews 

            2
nd

: Lisa Kopcik 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 


